
1

Martinez, Joseph J - DNR

From: Don Callen <dcallen@cnenterprise.net>
Sent: Thursday, November 18, 2021 10:16 AM
To: Martinez, Joseph J - DNR
Subject: Re: Fabricare Former (02-68-305374)

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
 
Mr. Martinez - 
 
I will forward you a summary report with the latest groundwater sampling results. 
 
Dakota Intertek Corp. was acquired by CNE, and will not be moving forward with environmental consulting 
services with respect to this site.   I am in the process of transitioning Mr. Martinez to an active consultant, and 
will have him formally notify your office of the new consultant of record. 
 
Thanks! 
 
 

Don Callen  
Project Manager  

  

Cheroenhaka Nottoway Enterprises, LLC (CNE)  
Dakota Intertek Corp., a subsidiary of CNE  
M;    414.581.0376   
E:     dcallen@cnenterprise.net   
VA:   27345 Aquia Path, Courtland, VA  23837  
Wi:   16600 West National Avenue, New Berlin, WI  53151  
A Tribally-Owned Native American Firm, SBA 8(a) Certified  

CONFIDENTIAL: This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to 
whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. This message contains confidential 
information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or 
copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from 
your system. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on 
the contents of this information is strictly prohibited.  

 

From: Martinez, Joseph J - DNR <Joseph.Martinez@wisconsin.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, November 17, 2021 3:19 PM 
To: Don Callen <dcallen@cnenterprise.net> 
Subject: Fabricare Former (02-68-305374)  
  
Don, 
  
Can you provide an update regarding the Fabricare Former (02-68-305374) site? Are you still the consultant for this site? 
The last time we spoke you were attempting to gain access for vapor intrusion sampling at off-site properties, were you 
successful in gaining access? Also my understanding was that additional groundwater sampling had occurred, but I don’t 
believe the results were submitted. 
  
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Joseph J. Martinez 
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Hydrogeologist – Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1027 W. St. Paul Avenue 
Milwaukee, WI 53233 
Phone: (414)218-6042 
Email: joseph.martinez@wisconsin.gov 
  

dnr.wi.gov 
   

  


